JAMES P. MORAN

8TH DISTRICT OF VIRGINIA

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEES: DEFENSE INTERIOR

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

2252 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515–4608 (202) 225–4376 FAX: (202) 225–0017

DISTRICT OFFICE:

333 N. FAIRFAX STREET SUITE 201 ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314 (703) 971–4700 FAX: (703) 922–9436

www.moran.house.gov

March 9, 2013

Imam Johari Abdul-Malik Dar Al-Hijrah Islamic Center 3159 Row Street Falls Church, VA 22044

Dear Imam Johari:

I am pleased to send my heartfelt congratulations to the Dar Al-Hijra Islamic Center as you celebrate 30 years of inspiring service and faith in Northern Virginia. As a regular visitor to Dar Al-Hijra, I am always grateful for the welcoming embrace that is the hallmark of your community.

The severe economic downturn we have suffered in recent years might have been worse for the many members of your community, as well as the wider society, had Dar Al-Hijra not been there to serve those who needed your help. I know that as people of faith you will continue to be advocates for the rights of ordinary people near and far, and I urge you to continue your engagement of my office.

You have been a substantial contributor to social harmony, interfaith understanding and peace in Northern Virginia. I know you will continue to do so for another generation, and beyond.

I wish you success and peace in the coming year.

Sincerely,

James P. Moran